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Environmental Survey off Dellimara – Core sampling 

 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that core 

sampling will be carried out off Delimara.  

 

The core sampling works will be carried out in the area of Il-Ponta tat-Tawwalija at 

points A and B as shown on attached chart. 

 

LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 

 

 A  35° 49’.472   014° 33’.828 

 B  35° 49’.478   014° 33’.899 

  

Weather permitting the works are expected to commence with immediate effect and 

completed by Friday 31st May 2019. 

 

Works will be carried out from a flat barge which will be accompanied by a small tug 

boat. The barge may deploy anchors to hold it in position and may remain in the area 

during the night and it will display the signals in accordance with the Collisions 

Regulations.  

 

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp look-out, navigate with 

caution and very slow speed and give the indicated positions a wide berth. They are to 

comply with any instructions given by Marsaxlokk Port Control (Marsaxlokk VTS) on 

VHF Channel 14. 

 

 

Charts affected: BA 36 

       

 

Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 




